RESOLUTION ON INVESTIGATION OF CORNELL UNIVERSITY CONDUCT TOWARD STUDENT
PROTESTERS
WHEREAS, the Cornell University Police Department (CUPD), in investigating
student protesters in March and April 2015, reportedly engaged in
intimidating and aggressive conduct, including: coercive interrogations of
students; threatening to drag a student from class in handcuffs;
threatening a student with a lengthy prison sentence; and subpoenaing
student Facebook accounts;
WHEREAS, more than 100 Cornell faculty members have publicly expressed
their alarm about this conduct;
WHEREAS, Cornell administration is and should be held responsible for the
actions of CUPD;
WHEREAS, these alleged actions by the CUPD and the Cornell administration
may appear to be efforts to silence and/or punish student political
protest;
WHEREAS, the Faculty Senate has created an ad hoc committee in the past to
investigate and report about CUPD conduct that interfered with freedom of
expression and academic freedom during the events of November 26, 2012 on
Ho Plaza;
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Faculty Senate charges the University
Faculty Committee to create an ad hoc investigating committee of three
Cornell faculty members to investigate the conduct of the Cornell
administration and the CUPD toward student protesters in March and April
2015 and during other relevant time periods. The ad hoc committee
investigation shall include, but not be limited to: obtaining statements
from relevant administrators, the Cornell Police Chief, Cornell police
officers, students, faculty, and other witnesses; gathering information
about investigative techniques used by the CUPD and about protocols
governing the role and conduct of CUPD; and obtaining other evidence such
as photographs, audio recordings, and video recordings.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the ad hoc investigating committee shall
report back to the Faculty Senate as soon as possible with a written
account including: the committee’s findings concerning alleged
intimidation and threatening conduct by the CUPD; the role of the Cornell
administration in these events; and the potential and/or actual
interference with freedom of expression and academic freedom resulting
from the alleged conduct of the CUPD and/or Cornell administration. The
committee shall also report to the Faculty Senate with any recommendations
to ensure that CUPD and Cornell administration take active steps to

protect freedom of expression and academic freedom at Cornell, including,
but not limited to: potential changes in protocols governing the role,
conduct, and uses of CUPD on campus; possible disciplinary procedures for
any police engaged in misconduct or officials who ordered it; potential
education/training of the Cornell police concerning their obligations to
respect and protect the rights of individuals subject to CUPD
investigations or other CUPD actions; and possible education/training of
the Cornell police and Cornell administrators, officials and employees
concerning their obligations to respect and protect freedom of expression
and academic freedom on campus.
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